
 
SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION 

RECOGNIZING LUKE BUTTENWIESER FOR HIS WORK 
AS A VOLUNTEER AND INTERN WITH THE CITY OF STAMFORD 

TRANSPORTATION, TRAFFIC, AND PARKING DEPARTMENT 
 
 
WHEREAS,  Luke Buttenwieser first volunteered with the Transportation, Traffic and Parking 
Department as a junior at King School in Stamford and then became an intern in his senior year, 
providing direct and comprehensive assistance to Traffic Engineer Garrett Bolella; and 
 
WHEREAS, Luke Buttenwieser will be leaving the Transportation, Traffic and Parking 
Department on August 9, 2019, to study at New York University; and 
 
WHEREAS, Luke Buttenwieser has been an active participant in numerous activities at the 
Transportation, Traffic and Parking Department for the past two years:  implementing a design 
manual for street signs; measuring road width and geometry; establishing proper lane markings; 
replying to FixItStamford issues identified by residents; providing office support to the 
department; managing two interns from the Mayor’s Youth Employment Program to provide 
details for a future grant opportunity to build sidewalks within one mile of schools; writing and 
submitting a grant to improve the area around Columbus Park; assisting in many roadway 
improvement projects; developing a map that is currently being used on the TT&P website that 
lists all of the local and State projects in Stamford; ensuring department compliance to the 
Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices for the Signs and Lines division; and participating in 
all project meetings for all road construction projects either underway or planned; and 
 
WHEREAS, Luke Buttenwieser has also provided assistance directly to the Board of 
Representatives: attending many Transportation Committee meetings; presenting an annual 
update to the Transportation Committee on behalf of the department on status of the 120 hour 
parking violation ordinance; and researching questions and providing written responses to 
Committee members; and 
 
WHEREAS, Luke Buttenwieser worked many nights and weekends to directly engage with and 
assist residents: helping to implement several road safety and transportation mobility initiatives 
including: writing and designing several flyers to promote the rules of the road as it pertains to 
cyclists and bike lanes; providing research and analysis on traffic accidents; and delivering 
flyers to every household to announce a public meeting for a road improvement project.  
 
NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the 30th Board of Representatives of the City of 
Stamford that it thanks Luke Buttenwieser for his service to the City of Stamford, wishes him 
well upon entering college, and recognizes that he was a valuable member of the 
Transportation, Traffic, and Parking Department. 
 

Approved by the 30th Board of Representatives 
This 5th day of August, 2019 

 
 
 
 _________________________   __________________________ 
 Matthew Quinones, President    Susan Nabel, Clerk 


